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FEBRUARY 2024 EMERGENCY JUSTIFICATION FOR MEDICAL ASSISTANCE RULES 

ADOPTED AT THE FEBRUARY 9, 2024 EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES BOARD 

MEETING 
 
 
MSB 24-02-01-B, Revision to the Medical Assistance Act Rule concerning Nursing 
Facility Immunization Administration, Sections 8.815 and 8.443 
 
For the preservation of public health, safety and welfare   
 
Emergency rule-making is imperatively necessary. This rule revision will allow the Department 
to reimburse pharmacies for administration of the COVID-19 vaccine in Long-term Care 
Facilities through the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention's (CDC's) Pharmacy 
Partnership for Long-term Care Program or other partnership between an LTC and a 
pharmacy and is imperatively necessary for the preservation of public health safety, and 
welfare. 
 

 


